
Selectmen’s minutes of meeting January 26, 2017  
 
Members present: Alice Boyd, John Skrip, Bob O’Brien, Willie Morales 
 
Members absent: Jeff Gray 
 
Called to order at 2:30 p.m. 
 
It is with deep respect that we acknowledge the Mahican Tribe, the pathfinders of our 
community. 
 
Moved “Topics not reasonably anticipated” to the beginning of the meeting to allow Pam Begin 
to register her complaint about Dodd Rd. Bob O’Brien will be putting ½ inch stone there 
tomorrow. 
 
Bob provided highway department updates. The sander was down on Tuesday, fixed today. He 
ordered more sand and salt. Discussed plow blades, rubber plow blades for dirt roads only. 
Discussed Dodd Rd. and Shade Rd. Discussed Stansen Ln, this is a private way, not a town road. 
 
Reviewed the special town meeting warrant for Feb. 21, 2017. Motion by John, second by Alice 
to approve and sign the special town meeting warrant. 
 
Willie provided the town administrator report. Will write a letter to former tax collector Edna 
Leavenworth and pay her for her services. 
 
Selectmen’s updates, continue to work on shared services and broadband. 
 
Motion by John, second by Alice to regretfully accept the letter of resignation from Jean Atwater 
Williams from the Broadband Committee and as the MLP Manager. 
 
Discussed future agenda items, John to chair the Master Plan Project. 
 
Meeting adjourned 3:30 p.m. 
 
 
____________________________ 
Alice Boyd 
 
____________________________ 
John Skrip 


